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LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL 

March 2, 1979 

The second meeting of the 1979-1980 Legislative Council was 
called to order at 8:40 a.m., Friday, March 2, 1979 in Senate 
committee Room 22 of the State House in Des Moines by Speaker of 
the House Floyd H. Millen, Council Chairperson. Members attending 
the meeting were: 

Speaker Floyd H. Millen, Chairperson 
Senator Calvin 0. Hultman, Vice Chairperson 
Lieutenant Governor Terry Branstad 
senator c. Joseph Coleman 
Senator John s. Murray 
Senator William Palmer 
Senator Bob Rush 
Senator Ray Taylor 
Representative Donald D. Avenson 
Representative Roger A. Halvorson 
Representative William H. Harbor 
Representative Delwyn Stromer 
Representative Richard w. Welden 

Also present for the meeting were Senior Research Analyst Phil · 
Burks and Senior Legal Counsel Bernie Koebernick of ~he Legislative 
Service Bureau, Citizens' Aide Bill Angrick and Mary Jo Welch of 
the House st-aff. 

On request of Senator Palmer, Senator Junkins was excused for 
the meeting. 

Action on 
deferred. 

I 
the minutes of the council's February 22 meeting was 

Chairperson Millen distributed to Council members present a list 
of suggested appointments to three of the· Council's statutory or 
affiliated committees, the Administration Committee and Service 
Committee of the Council and the Legislative.Fiscal Committee.. A 
copy of the list~is attached to and by this reference made a part 
of these minutes. 

Senator Huluaan moved that the list of suggested appointments 
distributed by Chairperson Millen be approved. The motion was 
seconded by Representative Harbor and adopted by a unanimous voice 
vote. 

In response to an inquiry by Representative Avenson, Chairperson 
Millen stated that the Studies Committee of the Council will be 
appointed at a later date. He added that he also intends to 
appoint a Council subcommittee to review and consider the possible 
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need. for revisions 
statute, pursuant 
previous meeting. 

in the state 
to the action 

employees' 
taken by 

educational leave 
the council at its 

There being no further business to come before the Council, the 
meeting was adjourned. 

RespectfuLly submitted, 

PHILIP E. BURKS 
Senior Research Analyst 
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